Monday Memo: April 15th - 18th

Important Dates

<u>Friday, April 19th - 28th: Easter Break</u>

Monday, April 29th: School reopens: Day 1

May 2nd, Choir involved in the Rotary Music Festival

May 3rd & 4th: District Heritage Fair at Brookside Intermediate

May 11th – 15th: French Trip

May 16th: Fundraiser Basket Draw

May 17^{th} – 23^{rd} : NY/Boston student math trip

<u> Monday, May 20th: Victoria Holiday. No school</u>

Tuesday, May 28th: Final Music Concert

Wednesday, June 19th: Volunteer Luncheon 12:15- 1:00

Monday, June 24th and Tuesday, June 25th: Music Program Performance Road Trip

Wednesday, June 26th: Grade 9 Carnival

Thursday, June 27th: Last Day for students. Report Cards Released

Heritage Fair

Another successful Heritage Fair this year! We had a super turnout of projects and lots of family support to see all the hard work. Special thanks to Mr Laing and Ms Davis for their work and thanks to our wonderful judges Mme Ryan, Mr Hewlin, Mr Joy, Mr Mackenzie and Mr McGee. Thank you to our Social Studies Department Head Ms. Rodgers for organizing this successful fair. Here are the winners who will move on to regionals in May! Registration information will be going home with those students this week.



Reporting school attendance

When sending attendance emails to your homeroom teacher, please copy our secretary, victoriaelliott@nlesd.ca or send them directly to Ms. Elliott. Unfortunately as communicated in our last Monday Memo, the SPJH app is no longer available to us. Thank you

Sport News

Sports News: https://sites.google.com/a/nlesd.ca/mr-smith/home

Duke of Edinburgh and Outdoor Club

Wednesday, April 17th at 12:15 we will be meeting. Please bring your lunch.

Successful 50/50 draw

Congratulations to Jennifer Kitchen (Miguel Kitchens mom) who was the winner of the 50/50 fundraiser. The total payout is \$2194.00. Thank you to all our families that participated, particularly those that went above and beyond. Thank you to our fundraising committee for organizing this event. Attached photo is Ms. Kim Murphy, Peter Dormody (Grade 8 student) and Laura Dumaresque-Correa who participated in the drawing of the winning ticket, which took place on Sunday, April 7th.



Kids Eat Smart wins at Division One Volleyball Tournament

Thank you to Deirdre Snook (Mom of Jane Beck- 806) who organized an adult volleyball tournament this past weekend. Division One raised \$790.25 for the Kids Eat Smart Program on behalf of St. Paul's Junior High. As well, the players collected food items for our breakfast program. On behalf of St. Paul's and Kids Eat Smart, we would like to thank you for your beautiful gesture.

Support our Basket Fundraiser

The School Council of St. Paul's Junior High has put together a total of 8 "baskets" from the donations made for the "Fun" raiser.

Tickets cost \$1 each and can be purchased from the office. Parents can fill in the Basket Ticket Purchase Form attached to this announcement or instruct their student which basket to put their tickets in.

Baskets can be viewed at the office during school hours or on our school webpage.

Draws will take place on Thursday, May 16th. Thank you for your support.

Rotary Music Festival

Junior High Choir will be attending Rotary Music Festival Choral Clinic on Thursday, May $2^{\rm nd}$ @ 11:30 am. Good luck to all our musicians and enjoy this awesome educational experience.

Technology opportunity for our grade 9 students

Youth in Technology Conference is Friday, May 3rd- we have secured 65 spaces. Any grade nine students interested in attending please see Ms. Hatcher. A permission form will be going home tomorrow and the cost is \$2.



Congrats Ultimate Frisbee Team

Well done to all our students that participated in the Ultimate Frisbee challenge, this past weekend. Well done.



Wednesday Tutorial

There will be no Wednesday tutorial this week. We will resume first week back after Easter.

Have a safe and relaxing Easter break.

Goooooo Vipers Go